MINUTES September 22, 2025

The City Council of Badger met in special session at 6:30 p.m. at Badger City Hall with Mayor Chris Wendell presiding. Council members present: Roger Curtis, Jeff Brundige, Teresa Larson-White, Pam Smith and Nathan Jones. Motion to approve the agenda was made by Larson-White, second by Smith, all ayes, motion carried. Purpose of the meeting was to discuss gate valve repairs at the sewage lagoons. Mark Wertz, Public Works and Cody Rogers, Water/Wastewater operator discovered that two gate valves in a wet well could not easily be replaced due to them being embedded in concrete. After looking into the problem further, it was decided those valves could be placed outside of the wet well but needed to be a different style than what was already purchased. The same problem may exist in another wet well that will be checked into this week. Public works obtained a quote from Nels Pederson, Inc. to do the replacement including new valves and sleeves in the amount of \$8,458.24. If it is determined that the same valves are needed at the other wet well, public works will exchange the two already purchased for the new style with a cost difference of approximately \$400.00 each. Motion to approve this quote and additional cost of new valves if needed was made by Brundige, second by Curtis, all ayes, motion carried. There being no other business, motion to adjourn was made by Curtis, second by Jones, all ayes, motion carried. Adjournment at 6:39 p.m.

Glenda R. Rasmussen City Clerk